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For Immediate Release: Wednesday, August 02, 2006/ 10.15AM – EOC Advisory #5
- Tropical Storm Chris Skirts St. Maarten 
- Tropical Storm Warning to be discontinued in coming hours;
GREAT BAY, St. Maarten (GIS) – Governor Mathias Voges, Chairman of the Emergency Operations Center (EOC), would hereby like to inform the general public that according to the Netherlands Antilles & Aruba Meteorological Service (Met Office), the Tropical Storm Warning for St. Maarten should be discontinued within the next few hours as Tropical Storm Chris moves further away from the island.

Tropical Storm Chris at 5.00AM according to the Met Office was located 60 miles east northeast of the island and on its current track is continuing to move away.  The storm has wind speeds of 60 miles per hour and is moving west northwest at 10 miles per hour.  The severe tropical storm is forecast to be 115 miles northwest of the island by 2.00PM this afternoon.

According to the Met Office, the center of the storm passed just north of the island, keeping St. Maarten just outside the area of tropical storm force winds.  Rainfall has been widespread over the island, with gusts in some heavier showers, mainly over the northern part of the island.
Shower activity may still occur over the island during the next 24 hours due to rain bands extending from the tropical storm occasionally accompanied by gusty winds.

Seas will gradually subside and the Small Craft Warning has been discontinued, but boat owners should still exercise caution.

Governor Voges would like to thank the nation for heeding the call to prepare for Tropical Storm Chris.  “On Tuesday, the community was alerted to the impending storm and requested to take certain measures and were also cautioned on what not to do.  Everyone had sufficient day-light time and early evening to take what steps were necessary based on the threat.

“I would also like to take this opportunity to thank the public servants and private companies that worked along with some of the Emergency Support Functions (ESFs) especially the Public Works Department (ROB) who worked diligently for hours to make sure that all waterways were free from debris and other obstructions with respect to possible flooding.  
“The proactive approach taken by all ESFs that have been involved in preparing for the threat of Tropical Storm Chris went very well and one can consider this being an exercise for our first storm of the hurricane season.  I would like to remind residents that we should always, ‘Prepare Early: Better Safe than Sorry,’ as the Office of Disaster Management & Preparedness theme says.  Thank you and May God continue to Bless St. Maarten,” Governor Voges told the Government Information Service (GIS) in his final EOC advisory on Chris. 

# # # 

Roddy Heyliger

St. Maarten Government Information Service (GIS)
